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Pastor’s Message 
From Pastor Jamie 

Back in 2019 Lake Chautauqua Lutheran Center (LCLC) 

built a new climbing tower and zip line. It had a rock 
climbing wall, a repelling wall, a cargo net and of course 
a zip line. It was the source of a lot of excitement. The 

kids were eager to give it a try and the staff was eager 
to learn how to lead activities with it and to help the 

kids experience it. Standing at forty feet tall it was easy 
to see and easy to get excited for. I was fortunate 
enough to be one of the people trained to instruct and 

lead the campers on the equipment. I was eager to get to 
try it out myself, I knew I’d love climbing up the tower, 
repelling down and taking the 150 foot journey down the 

zip line. But what caught me off guard was what ended 
up being the most memorable part of the experience for 

me. Getting to the top of the tower and looking out at 
the camp and the lake. I’ve spent a lot of time at LCLC 
and seen just about every breathtaking view the place 

has to offer, but this was a new view for me looking out 
from that tower over the trees and down at the lake was 
just so cool. In many ways the pandemic has been like 

that tower for me, giving me new views of the Bible  
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even lessons I’ve read hundreds of times, and even help-

ing me to see meaning in verses I’ve paid little attention 
to. 
 

1st Corinthians 1: 1-5 
Paul, called to be an apostle of Christ Jesus by the will of 

God, and our brother Sosthene. To the church of God in 
Corinth, to those sanctified in Christ Jesus and called to 
be his holy people, together with all those everywhere 

who call on the name of our Lord Jesus Christ—their Lord 
and ours: Grace and peace to you from God our Father 
and the Lord Jesus Christ. I always thank my God for 

you because of his grace given you in Christ Jesus.  

It seems like a boilerplate letter opening. Sure Paul uses 
more words but he’s essentially just saying dear Corin-

thians, right? It seemed that way to me, just a Churchy 
way of opening a letter, reading past it and getting to the 
information about who God is, what God has done for us 

and how God would have us respond. The pandemic has 
helped me to see this verse in a different way. Paul was a 
traveling evangelist. He would go to an area, spread the 

gospel, help plant a church, get them running well and 
then move on. This meant that he spent lots of time with 

these people but then traveled away leaving them behind. 
He had to have missed them terribly. They had to have 
missed him too. In the church we care about one another, 

are invested in one an-other's lives and we like to gather 

together often to see each other while we praise God. 
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Over the past few months I’ve felt a bit like Paul myself. I 

started here at St John’s back in Midway through 2019 
and was the Pastor here for about 9 months until the pan-
demic hit. 9 Months isn’t a long time but it is enough for 

you and I to get to know one another a bit and to become 
invested in one another. But since March of last year I’ve 

been the pastor in exile, pandemic pastor, parking lot pas-
tor and online pastor. I've missed you. I realized just how 
much when I was excited for the annual meeting so I 

could see some people in the building again, and it was 
great getting to catch up just a bit. I felt the words Paul 

wrote in his opening to the Corinthians. 

 

I think this pandemic will teach us a lot. But I hope one of 
the take-aways for the Church is how much community 

matters to us. How much we need one another as we live 
into our Gospel calling. I’m sure when we can fully open 
again the outpouring of enthusiasm will be unparalleled. 

But until then, Grace and peace to you from God our Fa-
ther and the Lord Jesus Christ. I always thank my God for 
you because of his grace given you in Christ Jesus.  

 
Peace, 

Jamie 
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Council Corner 
A Message from Council 

 Hello and welcome to Council Corner, 

 
Happy New Year and welcome to the first edition of 
Council Corner for 2021.  Council is very excited to con-

tinue to work closely with Pastor as we move forward 
into a fresh year taking care of the business of the 

church.   
 
Our annual meeting was held on January 24, 2021 and 

under the guidance of Pastor we were able to offer at-
tendance options for both in person and via Zoom ena-
bling all of us to stay safe all while catching up and tak-

ing care of important church business.  What a wonder-
ful thing to "see" so many of our church family and to be 

able to smile, wave and laugh a little as we attended to 
the business of the church. As you can imagine coordi-
nating this event via Zoom with our "in person" at-

tendees is a lot for one person so many thanks to Olivia 
Retallack and Abby Mandris for their assistance with set
-up, monitoring on-line questions, communicating back 

and forth with Pastor all of which contributed to the 
success of our meeting.  Your efforts are appreciated!  
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We would like to take this opportunity to thank our out-

going Council members for their many years of service 
and support.  Please join us in thanking Karan Durkin, 
Kim Wawrowski and Allen Quillen for their dedicated 

service. We are pleased to welcome the following indi-
viduals to Council including Kelly Sieracki, Karen 

McClintock and Janet Sincebaugh.   
 
As we head into 2021 we continue to be dedicated to St. 

Johns and all our members.  While 2020 may not have 
ended how we would have liked we are looking forward 
to what 2021 has in store for us knowing that together 

we are Open, Alive and Inviting in Christ!  
 

See you at church!   
 

Congregation council 
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Announcements 
Updates and Information 

On Sunday, February 21st 
we will be resuming in 
person worship at our 

10:30am service. You MUST 
call or email the office to 

RSVP each Sunday. Masks 
are required and 

temperatures will be taken at 
the door. We will still be  

live-streaming as well. 
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Lutheran Charities of Western New York is 
hosting a Virtual Wine and Chocolate Pairings 
event on Thursday, February 11th! There is one 

more week to register for the event and we 
have decided that in order to make it easier for 
the folks at St. John's who want to participate, 
we will be providing a mass pick up order for 
anyone who registers. Pastor Jamie and Abby 
will be doing one mass pick up on Tuesday, 

February 9th and bringing all the orders to the 
church. You would then be available to pick up 
your order from the church anytime on Febru-

ary 10th or 11th before the event. Please regis-
ter by the 8th and let the office know your 

name and order information.  
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Birthdays 
January Birthdays 
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Anniversaries 
January Anniversaries 

While we are updating the church records we will 

not be printing anniversaries in the newsletter. 



 

  15 

Prayer List 
Known to be hospitalized or in need of prayers 

 

 

Robert Scheifla, Elliana Meyers, 
Bob Simonson, Zach, Marjorie 

Murphy, Richard (Dicky) Sack, Jim 
Moon, Ann Garbutt, Ron Starke, 
Grace Braun, Molly Allen, Asa 

Simpson, Greg and Bunny 
Wildridge, the Friends and Family 

of Jabreela 
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and staff 

Yellow Pages 

Bunny Boteler Bunny’s Motor Sports (small engine repair) 684-7650 

Julie Buccieri Lancaster Lady Monsters  (youth lacrosse 
league)  

807-5732 

Mike Durkin  HDE Electric                   674-7259 

Darlene Kramer Cleaning & Laundry, Errands                           937-4179 

David Nester Handyman          681-9716 

Rachel Poss Partylite Candles & Gifts/Parties  491-4393 

Christine Ruffner Usborne Children’s Educational Books          656-2056 

Michael Sheehan Computer & Software Sales                  937-9815 

Tim Stranc (TSAir) Heating & Air-Conditioning    684-9854 

Brian Makey  Thrivent Financial Representative 

Brian.makey@thrivent.com 

714-9852 

Anthony Santucci Walden Auto Sales & Service 683-2901 

Yellow Pages 

Staff Members 

Rev. Jamie Retallack  Pastor 848-9683 

Rev. John Swanson Pastor Emeritus 

Rev. John Scarafia Pastor Emeritus 

 

Dr. Vicky Chang Director of Music   

Donna McGrew Financial Secretary                    

Abby Mandris Church Secretary                           860-7881 
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